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Key Dates 

11-12-23 6th Form  

Application Deadline! 

14.12.23 Year 11  

consultative evening 

14-12-23  Year 7 

Christmas dinner 

 

 

 

Follow us on: 

 

Facebook 

 

The Appleton 

School      

  

 

Instagram 

 

The Appleton 

School 

Congratulations to all pupils in Year 7, 8 and 9 for your achievement points that you have earned since 

the start of the academic year.  

House Grand Total 

Austen 
11874 

Nightingale 10895 

Tull 
8910 

Turing 
10390 

Grand Total 
42069 

https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100092834206251
https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100092834206251
https://www.instagram.com/theappletonschool/
https://www.instagram.com/theappletonschool/


NeFOOTBALL MATCH FOR OSCAR 

 

Oscar Fairs is a Year 9 student at Appleton.  
Oscar is a keen sportsman who plays for West Ham United academy as a goalkeeper. He also  
represents the school in many different sports.   Oscar has completed chemotherapy and is currently 
undergoing radiotherapy treatment for a rare brain tumour.  
 
As a school we would like to offer support to the family through this very difficult time and have  
posted the GoFundMe link for donations and also the details of a charity football match organised to 
support Oscar and his family. If you could help in any way please follow the link below. Thank you for 
taking the time to read. 

 
Please find the link below for the go fund me. Also attached is the poster for the charity 

football match.  

https://gofund.me/bcb95ebe 

https://gofund.me/bcb95ebe
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Contact details 

 
Can you make sure that your contact details are kept up to date on our systems—you can do 

this through the Edulink app. 

 

 

Christmas Show 

 
It was snow surprise that the Christmas Show was another tree-mendous success, with stu-

dents from all key stages involved from dancing, drama and singing. Many braved the rain

(deers) to attend and we had a full house! 

 
The students done an incredible job in such a short amount of time, they made all of the staff, 

parents very  proud and they should be proud in their elfs too. 

 
Thank you to the Performing Arts department who worked incredibly hard with the students 

to help them prepare for the show. 

 
But wait—there’s myrrh, the next school production was also announced which will be High 

School Musical. 

More photos to follow next week! 
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Invacuation Assemblies 

 
This week students have been having ‘invacuation’ assemblies, this is a procedure where we 

would have to put the school into lockdown due to any local or national emergencies. You 

may have seen in the media when schools are required to lockdown, due to local incidents, as 

a school we are required to have these procedures by the DfE. 

 
The risk of having to lockdown the school is very low but it is important that students are 

aware of the procedures. If this event was ever to occur, then the school would message all 

parents to make you aware. 

 

 

Christmas Jumper Day—Wednesday 20th June 

 
The Appleton Student Council committee, is proud to announce their first annual event as a 

“Christmas Jumper Day” on 20th December 2023 in order to raise funds to support various 

projects, activities, clubs, school trips and events that are organised and led by Student  

Council committee members. Students are asked to make a voluntary donation of £1 or 

whatever they can afford and all monies will be collected through Parentmail.  

 

Unfortunately, school is unable to accept any cash donation on the day.  

 
Please note that the school uniform should be worn with the Christmas jumper.  

Remember, there’s no need to buy a new jumper. You could upcycle an old jumper, get crafty 

or head to your local charity shop to buy a pre-loved festive knit. If you want to get creative 

and decorate a jumper, the Christmas Jumper Day website contains lots of fun craft ideas. 

Alternatively, you can just wear some Christmas decorations such as a bit of tinsel in your 

hair. Students choosing to participate in the Christmas Jumper Day are requested to dress 



Ne
Shout outs 

A big shout out to 7Y2/FR for their incredible pronunciation in French with Mrs 
Woodbridge. 
Keep up the hard work. 
Mr Jones   
Head of MFL 
 
Mr Hannan would like to praise all of his Year 11 classes for the progress they’ve 
made on their recent mocks, what is important now is the next steps, keep 
working towards  your goals and acting on the feedback—you can do it! 
 
Mr Archer would like to praise some of his Year 12 students who were so  
inspired by the Handmaid’s Tale that they are studying in English that they inde-
pendent arranged to go to a talk given by the author Margaret Atwood. On their 
return to school the students gave a presentation to their class and some  
snippets can be seen below: 



NePE News 

 

Year 7 Essex Cup Netball 
On Tuesday 5th December the Year 7 Netball team played New Hall School in the Es-
sex Cup. The girls performed exceptionally well in a very tight game. The team man-
aged to remain calm and composed and came away with a brilliant win 15-13. The 
girls next Essex Cup netball game is against Shenfield on Thursday 14th December. 

  

Year 7 Essex School Rugby 
The year 7 boys took part in the Essex Schools rugby tournament at Brentwood 
School on the 30th of November. They all played very well against some of the top 
performing rugby schools in Essex. They represented the school in a outstanding man-
ner, and were all very respectful and friendly to all the staff and other students at the 
event. A special mention to Zack Bradding for showing excellent leadership skills and 
encouraging all his team mates throughout the games. 
 

Basketball 
Years 7,8 and 9 have all had successful weeks on the Basketball court winning all of 
their matches. It was brilliant to see so many year 7 students experiencing their first 
basketball games.  
Year 7 – Appleton 28 – 4 Cornelius  
Year 8 – Appleton 36 – 21 King Edmund  
Year 9 – Appleton – 40 – Cornelius 10 
 
Year 7 Girls Basketball 
The Year 7 Girls Basketball team played their first fixture against Shoeburyness High 
School last week winning the game 23-12. The girls are now looking forward to their 
next matches against Sweyne Park School and Greensward Academy next week.  
 
District Badminton 
On Tuesday and Wednesday this week the boys and girls badminton teams represent-
ed the school in the Castle Point and Rochford District Badminton competition. Apple-
ton took 4 Junior and 4 Senior boys and girls teams to the competition. All of the stu-
dents played exceptionally well and represented the school excellently. The Senior 
Girls team unfortunately lost in the final and the boys losing a tight game in the quar-
ter final. 
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Upcoming fixtures: 
 
Monday 11th December  
 
Year 7 and 8 Thorpe Hall Cross Country Relays 
Year 7 Basketball – King Edmund (A) 
Year 8 Basketball Fitzwimarc (H) 
 
Tuesday 12th December 
 
Year 7 Girls Basketball – Sweyne Park (A) 
Year 7 Girls Swimming Trials 
 
Wednesday 13th December  
 
U19 Football – Chase High School (H) 
U13 Girls Basketball – Greensward (A) 
Boys Swimming Trials 
Year 7 and 8 Girls Interhouse Badminton 
 
Thursday 14th December  
 
Year 7 Girls Essex Cup Netball – Shenfield (H) 
 
Friday 15th December  
 
U13 Girls Essex Cup Football – William Edwards (A) 
Year 7 and 8 Boys Interhouse Badminton 
 

To be able to stay up to date with all of The Appleton Schools PE Departments fixtures 
and results please follow our X (Twitter) page: Appleton PE 
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Pride in Presentation 

 
At The Appleton School we know how important it is for us all to take pride in the work we 

do. This applies to everybody in our school community, including students. This week we are 

reminding students of what it means to take pride in their work, and how keeping orderly, 

neat notes will help them to keep their learning organised and also support them with their 

revision in the future  



NeSixth Form Application Deadline 

 



NeSTEM News 

 

NASA is planning a satellite mission to Europa, a moon of Jupiter. Europa is an ice moon, where 

evidence of a below-surface ocean have been observed. Some of the analysis of this moon suggests 

that it could have ideal conditions for aquatic life to evolve. The new Clipper spacecraft is designed 

to collect more information to see if we can definitively prove life exists elsewhere in our galaxy! 

 

You can add you name which will be imprinted on the spacecraft on this link: 

https://europa.nasa.gov/message-in-a-bottle/sign-on/ 

Add your name to NASA’s next space mission! 

Royal Institute Christmas Lectures—to be shown on BBC4 

https://europa.nasa.gov/message-in-a-bottle/sign-on/
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PHSE 

Parents and Carers,  
  
As a part of your child’s education at The Appleton School, we promote personal wellbeing 
and development through a comprehensive Personal, Social, Health and Economic 
(PSHE) education programme. PSHE education is the curriculum subject that gives young 
people the knowledge, understanding, attitudes and practical skills to live safe, healthy, 
productive lives and meet their full potential.  At our school, this is predominantly taught in 
CAPE (Citizenship, Achieving Personal Excellence) through a specialised team of tutors.  
  
I am writing to let you know that, throughout the academic year, your child’s class will have 
taken part in lessons which will focus on the relationships and sex education (RSE) aspect 

of this programme. RSE lessons will include: Healthy relationships, including friendships 
and intimate relationships; families; growing and changing, including puberty; personal 
hygiene; changing feelings; becoming more independent; keeping safe and consent; de-
veloping self-esteem and confidence. This will be approached in and with age-appropriate 
delivery.  Pupils will also have opportunities to ask questions that help prepare them for 
relationships of all kinds in the modern world.  
  
PSHE education is taught throughout the school in every year group and is monitored and 
reviewed regularly by the staff and governing body. Please visit the school’s website: 
https://www.theappletonschool.org/subjects/citizenship-and-pshee-cpshee for more detail 
about our PSHE curriculum. At the bottom of this page you can also click on the Edulink 
icon which will direct you to the year specific example materials that are used.  All PSHE 
teaching takes place will take place in a safe learning environment and is underpinned by 
our school ethos and values.  
  
As a school community, we are committed to working in partnership with parents; recent 
parental and student feedback has indicated that the overwhelming majority of parents and 
pupils continue to be highly supportive of the relationships and sex education programme. 
We will also be shortly inviting all parents to further support us by completing a question-
naire about our CAPE provision.  
  

Yours sincerely,  
  
Ms Brown  
cbrown@theappletonschool.org  

  

https://www.theappletonschool.org/subjects/citizenship-and-pshee-cpshee
mailto:cbrown@theappletonschool.org


Mental Health December 2023 Newsletter dated: 24.11.23 

 

As part of our ongoing goals to promote and support student mental health and wellbeing, 

we would like to highlight some recent updates made to the MindCare@Appleton website 

which students can access here. 

 

1. Updates to the positivity hub: 
 New positive habits for December to help students develop a positive mindset for 

the new year, such as how to make achieving new year's resolutions more likely.  
 Research suggests that writing down our goals and making a list of actions that will 

help us achieve these goals increases the likelihood of us achieving them.  
 We will be reflecting on these goals in form time, but it can also be a useful task 

to complete over the holidays.  

 

2. Key contacts: 
 Students can collect Wellbeing Support cards which provide them with a physical 

copy of key contacts (both in and out of school). These can be collected from the 

pastoral office.  

 

3. Updates to clubs and other activities: 
 Weekly-drop in sessions every Monday lunchtime in I1 (Drama room). Students 

can drop-in to speak with our Mental Health Lead and School Counsellor if they 

have any concerns about their wellbeing. This might include how to deal with ex-

am stress, cope with feelings of worry or loneliness, and improve sleep quality etc. 

We will provide students with strategies to improve their wellbeing, and signpost 

them to further support in and out of school on a needs-basis. 

 

4. Additional resources: 
 Kooth is an organisation that works with schools to help us support the wellbeing 

of our students.  
 We have uploaded examples of their resources that we will be using in CAPE les-

sons on topics such as personal wellbeing as well as during tutor time.  
 These can be found under the Mindfulness Exercises section of the Wellbeing 

Strategies page. This includes a self-care calendar, as well as festive activities such 
as how to make effective new year's resolutions and a cracker to celebrate 
achievements from this year to promote self-kindness.  

 

If you would like us to add further information or resources on any specific topics on  

MindCare@Appleton, please contact us. Thank you for your ongoing support in working 

together to promote positive wellbeing for our students. 
 

Miss S Sangha  

https://sites.google.com/theappletonschool.org/mindcareappleton/home
https://sites.google.com/theappletonschool.org/mindcareappleton/positivity-hub/building-positive-habits
https://my.kooth.com/supporting-schools
https://sites.google.com/theappletonschool.org/mindcareappleton/wellbeing-strategies/mindfulness-exercises
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Absence 

If  your child is absence please  use  EDULINK to provide a reason 
for their absence and when to expect  your child back., Or you can 

leave a message on the absence line option 1. 
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CALLING ALL SWIMMERS  YEAR 7 TO YEAR 11 



Careers Newsletter 



Careers Newsletter 
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Croft Road 

Benfleet 
Essex 

SS7 5RN 

 
Phone: 

01268 794215 
 

Email: 

info@theappletonschool.org 
 

Website: 

www.theappletonschool.org 
 

THE APPLETON 

SCHOOL 

Autumn Term Dates 

Friday 20th October non pupil day  

Monday 23rd October– 27th October Half Term 

Wednesday 20th December last day of term 

 

GCSE Revision Resources 

 

We have provided a wide range of resources to aid your son/daughter when it comes to 

their revision for each of their examination subjects.  

http://www.theappletonschool.org/students/revision-resources 

 
Quick Links 

 
Edulink 

 

ParentMail 
 

Google Drive 

 
Satchel One 

 
Microsoft Teams 

 
Never Acceptable 

 

 

A-Level Revision Resources 

We have provided a wide range of resources to aid your son/daughter when it comes to 

their revision for each of their examination subjects.  

http://www.theappletonschool.org/sixth-form/student-life/ks5-resources 

Spring  Term Dates 

Thursday 4th January 24  students return 

Monday 19th February –23rd February  Half  Term 

Friday 8th March  non pupil day 

Thursday 28th march  last day of  term 

Summer Term Dates 

Monday 15th April  students return 

Monday 6th May Bank Holiday 

Monday 27th May-31st  May Half Term 

Friday 19th July last day of term 

http://www.theappletonschool.org/sixth-form/student-life/ks5-resources
http://www.theappletonschool.org/students/revision-resources
https://www.edulinkone.com/#!/login
https://pmx.parentmail.co.uk/#core/login
https://accounts.google.com/AccountChooser?service=writely
https://www.satchelone.com/
https://teams.microsoft.com/
https://swgfl.org.uk/whisper/tas1/
http://www.theappletonschool.org/sixth-form/student-life/ks5-resources

